Employment First Oversight Commission 
July 27, 2015 Meeting Minutes

[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: Martha Gabehart, Bob Hull, Anthony Fadale, Mary Ellen Wright, Joe Ewert, Steve Gieber, Craig Knutson, Cindy Fisher, Kelli Ludlum

Present by Phone:  Rocky Nichols, Barney Mayse, Ron Pasmore, Wendy Parent-Johnson, Dan Kerschen

Welcome and Introductions: Rocky welcomed everyone and introductions were made. 

Skills To Success (ESC Coalition) Presentation: Stephanie Breaker presented on their Skills to Success grant through United Health. Gathering information on what is currently being done to assist people with disabilities finding employment and making recommendations. 

Employment Systems Change Grant: Steve Gieber with the Kansas Council on Developmental Disabilities (DD Council) presented information on their initiative to improve the current employment system for people with intellectual/developmental disabilities.  

Discussion on Next Steps for 2015: It was decided to wait until the appointments are made before doing planning for the rest of the year. Ron said he would not be able to complete a second appointment (he was appointed by Senator Morris.) Dan said he would talk to President Wagle about being her appointment.  Martha said she would send out emails to the rest of the appointing authorities reminding them that the appointments need to be made and who, if anyone, was appointed by their predecessor.  

Next Meeting: October 19th from 10:00 am to Noon.  Martha will send out notices about where it will be.  Rocky asked Steve to give another update on their grant at that meeting. 

Mary Ellen reported the employment pilot for their 1115 waiver is being pushed forward with an October 1st start date. 

Anthony reported he has moved to 555 S. Kansas Avenue with the rest of the Department for Children and Families. He is still available to assist if the commission needs his expertise. He also mentioned that he referenced the Employment First initiative in his presentation on Olmstead at the HCBS Summit. 

Meeting adjourned

Respectfully submitted, 

Martha Gabehart
 
